
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rates Incentive Prize Draw  

The 2019-20 Rates Incentive Draw was open 

to all ratepayers of the Shire of Pingelly who 

paid their rates in full by 4pm on Tuesday 27 

August 2019. The Rates Incentive Prize Draw 

winners were drawn by Shire President Bill 

Mulroney during the Ordinary Council 

Meeting held on Wednesday 11 September 2019.  

 

The Shire of Pingelly would like to congratulate William Keith Moulton 

and Zoe Alyce Hayward, who won the $350 savings account with 

the Pingelly Brookton Bendigo Community Bank, and Jin Chung, 

Peter, Michael, and John Pui, who won the cash prize of $200 

sponsored by Matthews Realty Pty Ltd.   

 

Thank you goes to our generous sponsors, Pingelly Brookton      

Community Bank and Matthews Realty, for donating the prizes and         

supporting the Shire of Pingelly’s Rates Incentive Prize Draw. 

 

2019/20 Fire Season 

The Restricted Burning Period commenced on 19 September  

and will run until 31 October inclusive. Permits may be issued 

during this period.  

 

To ensure that your property is compliant, all fire hazard 

reduction methods must be completed by 31 October 2019. If 

your property is non–compliant at the end of this period, 

infringements will be issued. 

 

Please refer to the Fire Control Order that was issued with the Rates 

Notices or contact the Shire Office for further information. 

 

Opening of Bowling Club 

The new Pingelly Bowling Club will be officially opened 

by Director General of the Department of Local 

Government, Sport and Cultural Industries, Mr Duncan 

Ord, on Thursday 26th September. 

 

 

 

 

 

Shire Operating Hours 
Monday to Friday  

8.30am to 4.30pm  

(Closed Public Holidays) 

 

Licensing closes 4:00pm 

Receipting closes 4:30pm 

 
 

 

Council Meetings 
Wednesday 16 October 2019 

Wednesday 20 November 2019 

Wednesday 11 December 2019 

Commences 2:00pm 
 

 
 

Upcoming Events 

Nil 
 

 
 

Recycling Collection Dates 

Tuesday 24 September 

Tuesday 8 & 22 October 

 

 

Waste Collection 
Every Tuesday - Please ensure 

your bin is out on the verge for 

collection by 6:00am. 
 

 

Tip Opening Hours 
7.30am - 4.00pm 

Friday, Saturday,  

Sunday and Monday 

 

 
 

Pool Opening Hours 
Currently closed. 

Opens again in Summer. 

 
 

 

Ranger Services 
24 hours a day, 7 days a week 

Ph:  0459 678 154 

17 Queen Street, Pingelly  WA  6308    Phone: 9887 1066    Facsimile: 9887 1453 

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au    Website: www.pingelly.wa.gov.au 

Pingelly: People and Progress 

Shire Councillor Contact Information 

Shire News 

         Bill Mulroney: 0427 871 191   David Freebairn: 0427 877 011  

         Bryan Hotham:  0477 004 157  Peter Wood: 0427 968 452 

         Jackie McBurney: 0427 944 456  Michelle Walton-Hassell: 0427 875 073  

Evan Hodges: 9887 1170  Kacey Hastings : 0410 666 056                       
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Ordinary Council Meeting Highlights 

The following items were approved at the September Ordinary 

Council Meeting: 

1. Council approved the Department of Planning Lands and 

Heritage to proceed with the revocation of the Management 

Order for Reserve No. 24040 at Lot 812 Queen Street Pingelly, to 

facilitate its eventual sale to the Department of Communities, for 

Police (staff) housing purposes. 

2. Council approved the request to formalise their commitment to the Wheatbelt 

Secondary Freight Network Program enabling them to be eligible for future funding and 

project consideration. 

3. Council adopted the Shire of Pingelly Strategic Community Plan 2020—2030. 

4. Council adopted the Shire of Pingelly Corporate Business Plan 2019—2023. 

5. Council granted consent for the issue of a BYO Licence for the food business located at 

Lot 100—4b Parade Street. 

The full version of Council Minutes and Agendas can be downloaded from the Shire of Pingelly 

website at www.pingelly.wa.gov.au. 

 

Works Update 

 Cement stabilising work to repair road failures on Aldersyde Road has 

been completed. The bitumen two coat seal is scheduled for Tuesday 

the 24 September. Motorists are advised traffic management will be on 

site and to follow signage and speed limits set. 

 No maintenance grading work has been carried out this week. 

 Storm damage repair work on Jingaring Road has been completed. Five roads on the western 

side of Pingelly still need drainage repair work  to finalise the WANDRRA claim. 

 Spraying of weeds on town reserves will continue next week. 

 WA Treeworks will be in Pingelly on Tuesday 1 October to prunes trees on road reserves which 

Western Power have listed as too close to power lines. 
 

 

 

Julie Burton 

Chief Executive Officer   

Shire News and Social Media 
Want to stay in the know with all things related to the Shire of Pingelly? You can find us, like us and  
follow us on Facebook, check us out on our website at www.pingelly.wa.gov.au or get access to our 
Shire Newsletter via the Pingelly Times or delivered straight to your inbox by calling the Shire on (08) 
9887 1066 or emailing Lisa Boddy at ea@pingelly.wa.gov.au and having your details added to the 
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